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11930 Cyrus Way 

Mukilteo, WA 98275 
(425) 263-8000 

 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION SUMMARY 

 
2019 Shoreline Master Program Update and Title 17B Shoreline 

Management Regulations Amendment 
February 4, 2019 

 
The City of Mukilteo is updating its Shoreline Master Program (SMP), in accordance with the 
State of Washington Shoreline Management Act, and amending Title 17B Shoreline 
Management Regulations of the Mukilteo Municipal Code.  The proposed SMP documents, code 
amendments and all supporting documents are available at City Hall for public viewing. (File 
No. CA-2018-003). 

Environmental documents prepared for the proposal include: an environmental checklist 
prepared for the 2019 Shoreline Master Program Update and Title 17B Shoreline Management 
Regulations; 2015 Comprehensive Plan Environmental Checklist dated April 8, 2015 and 
Determination of Nonsignificance (DNS) issued April 17, 2015; the Downtown Waterfront 
Master Plan Environmental Checklist dated May 2015 and DNS issued  May 29, 2015;  By the 
Way Plan Environmental Checklist dated October 10, 2016 and DNS issued October 19, 2016; 
the Japanese Gulch Master Plan Environmental Checklist dated November 2015 and DNS 
issued December 7, 2015; the Parks Recreation Open Space and Arts Plan Environmental 
Checklist dated August 29, 2017 and DNS issued September 7, 2017; Anchor Environmental 
LLC, October 2003, Mukilteo Shoreline Characterization; 2002 City of Mukilteo Shoreline 
Master Program, Pre-Draft,  Appendix C:  Watershed Technical Analysis; City of Mukilteo 2011 
Shoreline Management Program; ESA Adolfson 2008 Draft Lake Serene Characterization 
Technical Memorandum 

Public Hearing 
The Planning Commission will hold a public hearing on the proposed update and make a 
recommendation to City Council.  That hearing is tentatively scheduled for April 18, 2019. 
The City Council will then hold a public hearing and make a final decision to approve or deny 
the proposals.  That hearing is tentatively scheduled to occur in May/June 2019. 

The public is invited to comment on the project by submitting written comments to the Planning 
Department at the above address or lritter@mukilteowa.gov by 4:30 p.m. on Friday, April 
5, 2019.  To obtain a complete Notice of Application contact the City at (425) 263-8000. 

Department of Ecology Approval 
After the preliminary approval of the SMP by the City Council, the SMP and shoreline 
regulations will be sent to the Department of Ecology (DOE) for approval.  Any edits offered by 
the DOE will be incorporated into a final SMP that is tentatively scheduled to be adopted by the 
Mukilteo City Council in the third/fourth quarter of 2019. 
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